

Halla an Bhaile, Cnoc Naomh Eoin,

Cionn tSáile, Co. Chorcaí, Éire.

Fón: (021) 4772154 · Faics (021) 4772615

Suíomh Gréasáin: www.corkcoco.ie



MINUTES OF BANDON KINSALE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT MEETING HELD IN Bandon Town Hall 21st Dec 2017

Members Present:

Cllrs. R McCarthy, K. Murphy, G. Coughlan, A. Lombard, A. Coleman

J.ODonovan

In Attendance:

Charlie McCarthy, Senior Executive Engineer, Bandon (C.M.C.)

Brendan Fehily, Executive Engineer, Kinsale (B.F)

Enda O'Halloran, Acting Municipal District Officer (E.O'H) Mac Dara O'Hici, Senior Executive Officer (M.D O'H) Mark Daly, Executive Engineer, Carrigaline (M.D.)

Claire Levis, Assistant Staff Officer

Padraig ODonoghue was welcomed as the new Engineer in the Area office

1 (a) Confirmation of Minutes of Municipal District of Bandon-Kinsale Meeting held 24th Nov 2017.

On the proposal of Cllr. K Murphy seconded by Cllr O'Donovan the Minutes of Meeting of Bandon-Kinsale Municipal District held on 24th Nov 2017 were confirmed.

1 (b) Matters arising from Minutes dated 24th Nov 2017.

Cllr Murphy

Asked about the Pewter Hole Cross and any update on this. CMC stated that there would be much competition for any funding for this project. The Carrigaline relief road may take precendence. Cllr Murphy asked for update regularly.

Asked about Shippool and emphasised that this was dangerous there. Looking for some progression there.

Any update on the parking in Sandycove for the summer?

Cllr Coughlan

Asked about the possibility again re. an upgrade to the road to the Industrial estate

- 2 Reports & Recommendations.
- (b) Bandon Main Drainage Scheme

Enda O Halloran read out an update to the members.

(c) Bandon Flood Relief

Enda O'Halloran circulated a report outlining the status of the Drainage Scheme

(c) Update Road works

CMC circulated around a report on the on road works of Kinsale/Bandon.

Members asked about the footpath program- CMC stated that Ballinspittle would be using a lot of the budget.

3. Statutory Business

1)Cluid Update re Development at Commogue –an update was provided by Seamus De Faoite-Senior Executive Officer in Housing and James O'Halloran of Cluid. Works should start on the site in June of 2018. All members expressed disappointment with the speed of the process. Members expressed the opinion that this process is flawed and far too lengthy. They stated that Cluid need to be planning the next phase now as this one is taking so long. Seamus de Faoite stated that there would be further updates in March.

- 2)Kinsale Library –Eileen O'Brien updated the members on the Library. Members expressed their delight at the plans.
- 3)Disposal of Freehold interest 11 Cork Road Bandon Proposed by Cllr Coughlan seconded by Cllr Murphy
- 4) Disposal of Freehold Interest at 1 Barrack Street Kinsale Proposed by Cllr Murphy seconded by Cllr Coughlan
- 5) Disposal of Land at Ferney Road- Proposed by Cllr Coughlan seconded by Cllr Murphy

4. Correspondence

4. Correspondence

Letter from the T11 regarding the Signage on the Dunkettle Roundabout Letter from Bus Eireann-

Disappointed that Bus Eireann haven't responded with the request to appear at a meeting. All issues have been sent in already to Bus Eireann so a representative is needed at the meeting.

5. Any Other Business

Cllr O'Donovan

- In Kileady on the hill towards Waterfall, there is no white line and very dangerous during fog.
- The road surface in Bandon the N71 is very poor-looking for an interim measure until the works are done.
- Welcomes the work done on North Main street.
- The Zebra Crossing is needed in Innishannon. With the building of a new playground this is vital. Credit to the Playground committee for all the works done so far.

Cllr. Murphy

- The Bollards by Five Mile Bridge need to be painted.
- Update on the Museum- an Conservation Atchitect has been appointed.
- Car park in Kinsale an update to the members is needed.
- Can the members have an update on tSaile- MDOH replied that Cork County Council had met with the board and they were awaiting a response from them.
- Update on the parking on the Glen-emergency vehicles cannot get through.
- Mentioned about the parking bays by the Old head- what is the plan of action for the summer.
- Pothole by the Foundout- needs some resurfacing.
- Compass Quay some table tops are needed by the Community School.
- Belgooly needs signs saying that Cameras are there.
- Update on the Byelaws on Casual Trading and Harbours.

Cllr.Lombard

- Update wanted on the footpath in Minane Bridge-
- Mount Rivers in Carrigaline needs a speed ramp by the entrance
- Update wanted on Graball Bay
- Table top is needed in Crosshaven
- Update on the wall in Crosshaven
- Dangerous to take a right turn out of Rerour by the Viaduct

Cllr Coleman

· Rathnarougy Innishannon- update required

Cllr Coughlan

- Wanted to thank the traders for works they did on the 8th Dec in Bandon.
- The Sign by the Half way is still not fixed.
- Wants to pursue the Southern Relief Road- extension of the Bye pass in bandon- wants the Design Office to be contacted.

Cllr McCarthy

- Congratulated both committees in Kinsale/Bandon Christmas on the works done and to Cllr Coughlan on her involvement on the Dec 8th festival in Bandon.
- Was delighted with Cadburys coming to Kinsale.
- Mentioned that the broadband in the Area is not good enough, especially for people who
 work from home. There have been people who had to move from the area as the
 Broadband was so bad.

- Was present at Health Form meeting and voice the concern over the South doc leaving Kinsale- was told that this was due to funding.
- Pedestrian crossing button by the fire station in Bandon is not working.
- Next meeting in Bandon on the 26st Jan 2018 January 10:00am

This concluded the official business of the meeting.

CATHAOIRLEACH ACHEL MESTHANGE DATE 26/1/18